TOWN OF MIDDLEBURY
Department of Elderly & Social Services

Shepardson Community Center

1172 Whittemore Rd

Middlebury, CT.  06762

Phone 203-577-4166

Fax 203 577-4173
E mail   jcappelletti@middlebury-ct.org
Meeting Minutes

Tuesday April 19, 2022
Middlebury Senior Center

9:30 A.M.

Members Present: Judy Mirrer, Jean Hansen, Nancy Mastroianni, Ann Zimkus, Nancy Pun
Members Absent: Ann Spierto & Noa Miller
JoAnn Cappelletti, Municipal Agent, Senior Center and Social Services Director

Ralph Barra, Liason

The meeting was called to order by Judy Mirrer at 9:30 a.m.
Review and approval of Minutes for February 22, 2022. Noa Miller added to absent members, & question by Ann Zimkus changed to specify her question was regarding the Grab & Go program. 
A motion to approve the minutes of the February 22, 2022 COA meeting was made by Judy Mirrer and seconded by Nancy Mastroianni.

Treasurer’s Report: 

Balance on hand is $500 with no reported expenses. Quarter end June 30Th. A suggestion was brought up about the money being donated, if no expenses arise for the use of the money. 

A suggestion was made about it being used to fund the Community Center’s Genealogy class for software.  

Chairman’s Report:

Jean Hansen alerted all members of COA about the date and time of COA meetings via email and phone call to Ann Zimkus. 
Attention was brought that Ann Spierto & Noa Miller have been absent from meetings. Town Committee will be notified and new appointees will be needed to fill their spots. 

Municipal Agent Report

Senior Center
Dine-In lunch program is being considered for restart. Other programs offered through our office include Grab& Go and Senior Dine Program. Senior Center still in talks about subsidy for La Strega as an additional option for program participants.  Lunch and Learn has been scheduled for once a month, sponsored by the Lutheran home, limited to 20 people. Next Lunch & Learn will be April 28, 2022.
Visiting nurse, Diane, will continue to come every Tuesday for Blood Pressure screening. Diane is also doing a monthly column for the senior newsletter, specifically targeting a health issue each month. 
On April 14, 2022, The Ivy in Watertown brought their seniors to play pool with Senior Center members. Lunch was served. The Ivy expressed interest in continuing to come to the Middlebury Senior Center and perhaps having our members go theirs as well. 

Transportation: 
GWTD still running Thursday from 9 to 5 for the Town of Middlebury. Senior Center bus hours will be from 8:30 to 2:30. 
2020 Bus was down for a month due to a recall and only in use for 14 days in February. 2014 bus used for all transportation during this time.
Quarterly D.O.T. report due. Garage was not sending costs/expense reports to Community Center, as it has in the past. JoAnn called to get this information for our Bus report and expressed a need for this information to be sent every time a repair is done to either bus. 
Benefit Programs:
Renter’s Rebate has started with over 25 applications completed. There has not been a lot of in interest in Veteran’s or Homeowner’s coming in for Tax Credit program.
Operation Fuel program ends May 31st. and restarts July 1st.  

Homeowner’s can still qualify for Matching Pay program. 12 consecutive payments are made and Utility company matches at the end of the year. 
New Start also has a program for renters with the same guidelines as Matching Pay program. 

Application for Farmer’s Market vouchers has already been submitted for 2022. 

No interest has been shown for the Home Front program from Middlebury residents. They provide low income housing improvements for seniors at no cost. There are many residents who could qualify if they were to apply, more advertisement of this program was recommended by JoAnn. 

VITAS & AARP completed tax returns. The Senior Center had to eventually turn people away as the reserved spots were filled very quickly. Ralph expressed frustration at the stress of doing taxes and the need to be diligent next year about checking income. The Senior Center wants to ensure this free program is helping those who can not afford to have their taxes prepared. There were people who were turned away for too high of income and it’s unfair to the low-income seniors who need help. 

Post Office is doing a Food Drive on May 14, 2022 to help Middlebury Food Bank replenish as the Food Bank has seen in increase in usage this year. 

New Business:

An application was submitted for Silver Sneakers. This program will allow seniors to participate in programs with billing through their insurance provider. As of this report, no response on approval.
ION bank fundraiser has ended with 85 people voting for Middlebury Community Center. A check of $2,025 is expected from this. 

Waterbury Hospital would like to provide a program at the Community Center once a month on a Monday for Diabetes prevention information. 

Lion’s club has expressed interest in donating a new stove to the Senior Center. 

Knights of Columbus held their annual Corned Beef Dinner as a Grab & Go. Per the Senior Center policy, $100 was charged for using the Center for a fundraiser. 

Old Business:
Digital Coupons – ShopRite & Big Y have been helping with seniors to load coupons on to their cards. ShopRite has a kiosk and Big Y will load them from the Service Desk. 
Stop and Shop continues to be difficult with this and a point was made that perhaps the liaison for Stop and Shop in Connecticut can be contacted?

A question was brought up about digital coupons for Dollar General, if that was an option. 
Public Questions/Comments:

Ralph raised a question about a 4th booster for Covid. Torrington Health District has said they can not administer and shots in Middlebury. The Senior Center has repeatedly tried to work out a way to do this for Middlebury residents.
Masks- Masks are now optional for all public buildings including the Shepardson’s Center. Test kits and masks are still available for those who need and ask. 

The next Commission on Aging meeting scheduled for June 21, 2022 at 9:30 a.m.
in the Shepardson Community Senior Center. 

Adjournment:
A motion to adjourn at 10:51 a.m. was made by Judy Mirrer and seconded by Nancy Pun and approved.

